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Project Description (Proposed actions, location, and/or consequences).

Identify the project’s significant or potentially significant effects and briefly describe any proposed mitigation measures that
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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.


	Print Form Button: 
	Text Field: 2022090418
	Project Title: Carlotta Shoulder Widening
	Lead Agency: Caltrans District 1
	Contact Name: Cari Williams
	Email: cari.williams@dot.ca.gov
	Phone Number: 707-298-1465
	Project Location: Carlotta                                                                                                    Humboldt
	Project Description: The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes a safety project to reduce the frequency and severity of collisions on State Route 36 in Humboldt County, from Post Miles 3.90 to 6.00, west of Carlotta, CA. This project would widen the shoulders in several narrow areas, extend the westbound passing and climbing lane, build new guardrail, build a bridge with wide shoulders over Ward Creek, and construct an eastbound maintenance turnout. The new bridge over Ward Creek would also improve fish passage.
	Project's Effects: The project would permanently impact state wetlands due to the new bridge construction over Ward Creek. To compensate for impacts to state wetlands at the project site, Caltrans proposes to use fen credits at the Fen Parcel located along State Route 36, between the towns of Bridgeville and Dinsmore, within the Larabee Valley 7.5-Minute U.S. Geological Survey Quadrangle. The parcel is located in the Lower Eel River HUC 8 Watershed (18010105) and Lower Van Duzen River HUC 10 Watershed (1801010509). The Fen Parcel comprises 114-acres of upland forest surrounding and encompassing an approximately 5.11-acre sensitive fen. 
	Areas of Controversy: None known.
	List of Agencies: Responsible:
California Department of Fish and Wildlife
United States Fish and Wildlife Service
United States National Marine Fisheries Service
North Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board
United States Army Corps of Engineers
California Transportation Commission


